Annual Parish Meeting April 12th 2018

Community Council Chairman's Report

It is said that time and tides wait for no man; that has certainly been true this year.

We have tried as ever, to host varying and engaging events for the village and I thank all volunteers for their commitment to this end.

The Art Show was even better this year with many more artists exhibiting and many more people coming to see, to appreciate and to buy. Nice to see so many visitors appreciating this lovely village as well as the art on display.

Newspapers continue to be collected monthly for recycling and the revenue plays a worthy part in the maintenance of this village. Thanks to all of the people who give their time on a Sunday morning to collect the paper and to David Hodge for the storage facility.

The past year has seen quite a few small family parties using the pavilion and enjoying the green.

In July we held a car boot sae on Great Green, at one point it looked like a no-hoper but suddenly people came out of the woodwork and made the occasion a complete success.

The Village Show at Clipt Bushes was, once again, a fine event, it's good to see old villagers rubbing shoulders with newcomers on such a social day in such a beautiful setting.

Many people made this happen and. I thank each and every one for their involvement and I especially thank Barbara and Caroline Ruffel for allowing us to use their lovely barn and grounds.

In September we held a major 60's dance at the village hall, a bit of something completely different for village entertainment, well presented and well supported. This was followed in November by a Quiz night attended by many with massive intelligence and IQ but some people (myself included he said quietly) didn't know quite as much about Cockfield as they thought they did!

area such a place of relaxation and peace.

Around the end oif the year the mini bus was replaced by a more up to date model. I wish to thank Carl Brinkley and Rod Parkwood for their work on this and also Councillor Robert Lindsey and the Parish Council for their financial input and Hewicks Haulage for stabling the vehicle.

Carols on The Green is always a good way end the year, always cold up there but never too cold to mar the warmth of those who come together ro make a glad noise and to celebrate the true .meaning of Christmas.

The Hangover Hike was well supported and a worthy social way to see in the new year.

Plenty of water for the Duck Race this year! We just about managed to catch the ducks before they got to Lavenham. Number 17 is still AWOL so if you find him send him home. Lots of people turned up and everyone got a prize which compensated a bit for some rather wet feet.

The cinema nights are working very well and people are obviously enjoying the films that Julie selects for the village. We are striving to improve the quality of the shows and are currently working on getting a surround sound system,. It's interesting to note that some villages with populations far in excess of our own have far lower audience numbers. Keep up the good work!

Notice should be taken of the monthly coffee mornings held at the village hall, well attended by all age groups and a very pleasant way to spend a couple of hours.

I wish to finish my report with a message of tribute to Sandra Stannard who left the village late last year. Your very nature provides a foundation upon which communities are founded, all organisations feel great pride and respect to know and to have worked with you

indill' E.E. EIBRIK

Actually those words apply to all who have worked and will work for the good of this parish., Without you this village would not be the place that it is.